BUDGET NOTES
29.09.2015

At the last synod preparation meeting in Pretoria we discovered a few mistakes on the budgets. These have now been corrected and the correct Budget schedule 1 is dated 29.09.2015 and the correct contribution schedules 2 and 3 are also dated 29.09.2015. Please destroy the old documents.
1. Pastor’s salaries budgeted increase is 7,5% and 7,5% respectively for 2016 and 2017.
2. Total Prescribed Contributions (Pastors+Bishop+Program Facilitator) be increased by between 9,59% & 9,67% for the years 2016 and 2017 respectively. This represents an averaged increase over 2 years. 2015 actual salary increase was 8%, but budget was only 6%, therefore large increase for 2016+17. We also have 5 pastors on lower categories, and no young ones joining every year, therefore average cost increases by more than the above salary increase.
3. The initial budget was prepared before we decided to reduce the post in the Northern Parish from a half post to zero, with a 10% contribution to Bishop + Program facilitator costs. I had already reduced the 50% post on the contribution tables, but forgot to reduce the post on the salary expenses in the budget. The cost has now been reduced by R221,000 for 2016 and

R238,449 for 2017 compared to the first budget which was discussed at the synod preparation meetings. (Note: St Peters Pretoria’s request to reduce one of their posts to a half post has not been amended on these budgets. They will receive a reduction on their general ledger account.)
4. The shortfall in income, including assistance to some congregations, office + meeting costs and Deutsche Schule Hermannsburg, that is required for each year to balance the budget is shown as the Solidarity amount. 
4.1. As we do not receive sufficient Solidarity, we are budgeting for a shortfall.
4.2. The Solidarity contribution that is required for 2016 is R1,2m and 2017 is R1,3m. I have reduced the budget to a more realistic amount as we cannot achieve R1,6m. 
5. Travelling General – allowance was made for higher than inflation increase to cover joint pastors convention with Elcsa(Cape)

6. Overseas furlough costs have increased by more than inflation due to the weak Rand.
7. Membership Fees

7.1. Membership fees UELCSA

7.1.1.  In the 2014/15 budgets the bulk of the costs were booked out of projects/funds as this is for Theological education, and we collect the funds for that purpose.

7.1.2. The UELCSA fees were divided between (1) Membership fees and (2)Theological education costs in the past (this is basically for the costs of the 5th year students). This can vary greatly from year to year, depending on the number of students. The costs for 2014 were  R132,511 (as per membership fees UELCSA) plus R194,339 shown as part of the Projects/Funds “Theological education” costs. For the 2016 and 2017 budgets these costs have been combined in the UELCSA membership fees to show it as one fee, thus the high increase.

7.1.3. There should have been a corresponding reduction under the Project “Theological education expenses”. This has now been done. Thus Project: Theological Education expenses have been reduced by R190,000 in 2016 and R190,000 in 2017 compared to the first budget.

8. Projects:

8.1. Costs -  Church council is fully aware that some project cost are substantially higher than project inflows. This is especially true for the mission subsidies to congregations. These subsidies are reduced at 10% per annum and thus the shortfall will diminish over time. A five year plan has been drawn up to monitor the process.
8.2. Mission expenses on budget are higher than subsidies as per contribution schedules, because of additional projects that are supported from this fund and these do not form part of the contribution schedules. I have added R117,402 to previous amount of R899,000 for 2016 and added R160,000 to the previously budgeted amount for 2017.
8.2.1.  The additional costs are for Mission committee meetings, allocation to circuits for local mission projects, youth pastor subsidies for St Peters by the Lake and Kempton Park, and support for Schiele and Haberkorn at Trans World radio. Some of the subsidies reduce over 5 years, while others increase by inflation. 
8.3. Youth – have reduced the youth expenditure under projects from R371,000 in 2016 to R250,000 and also in 2017 from R393,260 down to R270,000. The initial reasoning was that I had based it on 2014 actuals, because those were very high. I then remembered that the extraordinary expenditure in the youth funds in 2014 was because of the donations to Kailager to get the facilities up to scratch. This should not be repeated in 2016 and 2017 and therefore expenditure should return to acceptable previous levels.
8.4. Offering income  was increased for 
8.4.1. Mission from R525,000 to R530,000 in 2016 and from R530,000 to R560,000 in 2017
8.4.2. Theological education from R150,000 to R200,00 in 2016 and from R160,000 to R210,000 in 2017

9. With all the changes the new shortfall for 2016 = R228,217 and the shortfall in 2017 = R 40,963

RE Küsel

Treasurer

